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Next Member Event:
(Reminder: There is no monthly 

meeting in December.)

Artists’ Workshop
Annual Holiday Luncheon

Tuesday, Dec. 4, 2012
11:30 A.M.

Smyrna Yacht Club
1201 Riverside Dr.

New Smyrna Beach, FL

Remember to send in 
your reservations for our 

Annual Holiday Luncheon 
by November 27, 2012.  
(Invitations were mailed 

out to all members earlier 
this month.)  Please 

bring canned goods or 
nonperishables for the local 
food pantry.  If you have any 

questions, contact Ruby 
Jones at 386-427-9222.

Gallery Pre-Opening 
Constanz Elder

Librarian’s Corner 
Joan ZetkaA heartfelt “Thank you” goes out to Vai Duers for her donation 

of over 60 books to our library.  These are all worthwhile art 
books; many of them are brand new and most are books we didn’t 
previously have on our shelves. She also donated a dozen new, 
untouched canvases of various sizes and a folding easel.  Vai is a 
longtime member and a former president of the Artists’ Workshop.

The Artists’ 
Workshop 

Gallery lit up 
Canal Street on 
November 3rd, as 
we reestablished our 
presence at the First 
Saturday Art Walk. 
This “Pre-Opening” 
event was held 
from 4 - 8 P.M.  We 
welcomed city and 
county officials, art 
groups, and the Chamber members to 
our opening “MARITIME MADNESS” 
exhibit.

Located on the east side of the newly- 
renovated New Smyrna Beach Chamber 
of Commerce building, 115 Canal St., the 
Artists’ Workshop Gallery is now open 
Monday - Friday, 11 A.M. - 3 P.M., as 
well as during each First Saturday Art 
Walk, from 4- 8 P.M.  Come visit our 
new “ROULETTE: ROUGE ET NOIR“ 
exhibit.  (See page 3 for more gallery 
events.)

City Commissioner Jack Grasty 
talks with Bob Grayson. 

Nancy Hagood, Lyn Strong, 
Betty Parker, and Joan Zetka 

enjoy Gallery Pre-Opening.

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
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Classes Update
Maryann Oliver and Mary Gerlach

T here has been a positive response to the request for Open Studio 
volunteers.  Judy Mullee will monitor OS on Monday afternoon 

and Joyce Iasimone will fill in for Maryann Oliver on Thursday 
afternoons while she is away for the Thanksgiving Holiday.

It is important to have someone visible at the studio all the time.  
Because we continue to grow, it is necessary to have volunteers 
available to open up the studios, answer the phone, give tours and 
answer questions of visitors.  Any volunteer may work on his/her 
own work but would be responsible first to the Artists’ Workshop 
duties. We are looking for folks who would stay for a three hour 
session once a week or once or twice a month.  “Many hands make 
light work” and the more volunteers we have, the less work we 
would request from a few

Please consider this very helpful and necessary duty.  It is a chance 
to give back to an organization you all love.  Call or email Maryann 
Oliver at 386-345-4635,  mboinfla@bellsouth.net

Annual Members Exhibit - March 2013 
Katty SmithThe awards for the Artists’ Workshop Members’ Show come 

from donations. These donations come not only from our 
suppliers and friends like Southern Paint, Jennings Insurance and 
Marine Discovery Center, but they also come from individuals - 
individuals like you.  You have the unique opportunity to fund an 
individual award this year. Why not sponsor an award to honor a 
special individual, or join together with some friends to create your 
own special award.  Minimum donation: $100.
 
Contact Katty Smith, Chair Members’ Show
1371 Wayne Ave., NSB, FL 32168
kattysmith@bellsouth.net
386-423-1419

Storage Bins Still Available
The Artists’ Workshop has a limited supply of clear storage bins (size 
23”L x 16”W x 12”H) for rent in our storage room.  A fee of $35 will cover 
bin rental from now thru Dec 2013.  Please provide your check, made out 
to Artists’ Workshop Inc., directly to our Treasurer Bob Grayson or mail 
to:	 Artists’ Workshop Inc.

	 P.O. Box 1194, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32170-1194.

January 2013
Workshop Schedule

Members’ discount date
 deadline coming soon!

Plan ahead and mail your 
check early to receive a 20% 

workshop discount.  It must be 
postmarked 45 days before the 

workshop begins 
(NO EXCEPTIONS). 

(Discount date:  Nov 25, 2012) 
CAROL BRODY

“Exploring Mood, Color
 and Texture -

Watercolor Workshop”
Workshop: January 9-11, 2013

9:30 A.M. - 4:00 P.M.
AWI members $245
Non-member: $275

(Discount date:  Dec 14, 2012) 
DARYL URIG

“Oil Painting Out of the Box -
 Palette Knife”

Workshop: January 29-31, 2013
9:30 A.M. - 4:00 P.M.
AWI members $245
Non-member: $275

See the Artists’ Workshop web-
site for more information about 

the workshops and sign-up 
information. Questions?  Contact 

Liz Clayton, 386-427-3996, or 
email: eclayton3@cfl.rr.com

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
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2012 - 2013
AWI Gallery Exhibits

(Key Dates)
See left for upcoming

entry details.

.
“ROULETTE: ROUGE ET 

NOIR”
(Canal St. Gallery)

Entry Date: Nov 16
Show Dates: Nov 19 - Dec 13
Pick Up Date: Dec 14

“SPECTRUM III” 
(NSB Library)

Entry Date: Nov 30
Show Dates: Dec 4 - Jan 4
Pick Up Date: TBD

ARTISTS’ SELECT
(Canal St. Gallery)

Entry Date: Dec 14
Show Dates: Dec 17 - Jan 10
Pick Up Date: Jan 11

“GETTING AROUND”
(Canal St. Gallery)

Show Dates: Jan 14 - Feb 14

“VERGING ON VAN GOGH”
(Canal St. Gallery)

Show Dates: Feb 18 - Mar 14

MEMBERS EXHIBIT
(Barracuda Blvd.)

Show Dates: Mar 8 - April 

ARTISTS’ SELECT
(Canal St. Gallery)

Show Dates: Mar 18 - Apr 11

“SPECTRUM IV” 
(NSB Library)

Show Dates: Apr 2 - 29

“THE ARK ASSORTMENT”
(Canal St. Gallery)

Show Dates: Apr 15 - May 16

ARTISTS’ SELECT
(Canal St. Gallery)

Show Dates: May 20 - Jun 13
 

From the Gallery - Exhibits
Constanz Elder

“ROULETTE: ROUGE ET NOIR” 
(Canal St. Gallery)

 THEME:  Emphasis on black or red, as accents in a work or as a major portion 
of work. Any subject. 

Entry date:	 Friday, Nov 16th, 9 -11:00 A.M.
Open for First Saturday on Canal (Art Stroll/Gallery Walk):
		  Saturday, Dec 1st, 4 - 8:00 P.M.
Pick Up:	 Friday, Dec 14th, 9 -11:00 A.M. 

“ARTISTS’ SELECT” 
(Canal St. Gallery)

You may start immediately to call for entry in the December exhibit in the 
Gallery on Canal St.  Any subject. You may enter works in the Canal St. 
Gallery you have shown in other venues.  Inquire if we have room for your 
larger works in this exhibit.  This exhibit is timed well for gift giving - perhaps 
of art?

PRIOR TO ENTRY contact Gallery Chair: Constanz Elder 386 426-2079 or 
e-mail constanzelder@gmail.com with the following: Your name, phone 
number and size of work.

Entry date:	 Friday, Dec 14th, 9 -11:00 A.M.
Open for First Saturday on Canal (Art Stroll/Gallery Walk):
		  Saturday, Jan 5th, 4 - 8:00 P.M.
Pick Up:	 Friday, Jan 11th, 9 -11:00 A.M.  

“SPECTRUM III” 
(Judged Show - NSB Library)

November 30, 9-11:00 A.M. is the entry date/time for the December Judged 
Show at the New Smyrna Beach Public Library.  Subject your choice.  (Judge: 
Dr. James Murphy, Stetson University.)  Please be prompt as the judging 
will start at 11:00 A.M. An entry fee of $10 is requested for your work and 
this goes towards ribbons and prizes. Awards will be made at the Artists’ 
Workshop Holiday Luncheon on December 4.

Since the library does not allow us to collect money on site, the GALLERY 
CHAIR MUST HAVE YOUR ENTRY FEE PRIOR TO NOVEMBER 30. You 
may mail your check, made out to “Artists Workshop Inc.,” to 805 East 
24th Ave, NSB FL 32169, or put an envelope in the Gallery mailbox in the 
kitchen at the AWI studios.  The check and your name are all that is required.  
Information about the art work will be taken upon entry.  If for some reason 
you cannot enter, your check will be returned to you.   

Entry fee received: 	 Prior to Friday, Nov 30th.
Entry date:	 Friday, Nov 30th, 9 -11:00 A.M.
Pick Up:	 TBD

*IMPORTANT:  Please review the new Gallery rules for 2012-13, listed in 
your Membership Directory.  (A copy of the rules was also printed on page 
4 in the Sept 2012 Newsletter, which is available on our website at www.
artistsworkshopinc.com/newsletters.html)

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
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ENTER THE PHONE 
BOOK CONTEST!

Small Pond Media LLC 2013 
Phone Book Cover Contest

(Deadline: Dec 15, 2012)

PRIZES:  Three cash prizes of 
$350, $150, and $50, as well 
as free advertising in the phone 
book.

RULES:  Artwork must display 
some aspect of the Southwest 
Volusia area, using a blue color 
scheme as the background, 
or at least 75% of the design 
must be some shade of blue.  
Photography is also accepted.  
See the website:  www.
mysmallpond.com and click on 
“contest” for phone book cover 
contest rules.

2012-2013
Membership Directory

The new 2012-2013 Artists’ 
Workshop, Inc. Membership 
Directory has been printed and 
will be in the mail this coming 
week.  All registered members 
should be receiving their copy 
soon.  Please keep this directory   
as your comprehensive reference 
guide for organizational history, 
information, and a list of fellow 
members.                     (Mary Back)

AWI Open House
Saturday, March 16, 2013

Mark your calendars for  the 
“Lagoonacy” open house event 
at the Artists’ Workshop Studios, 
Barracuda Blvd., in combination 
with the Marine Discovery Center 
activities.  Opportunities for artist 
vendors and artwork sales will be 
available.  (More info to come...)

NEW PARKING AVAILABLE 
at Artists’ Workshop Studio

Additional parking is now available 
on the hard-packed sand on the 
south side of the building adjacent to 
the covered walkway.

In Memory
Frank Bartolucci Longtime Artists’ Workshop member Frank Bartolucci died 

on Sunday, October 21, 2012.  Born February 12, 1928 in the 
Bronx, New York, he served in the Korean War from 1950 to 1952 
and later became a professional linotype operator for the Ithaca 
Journal.  He was a member of the Ithaca Art Association and New 
Smyrna Beach Artists’ Workshop winning numerous awards 
in both organizations. His final request was instead of sending 
flowers….Buy Art!  (from obituary)

Welcome New Members
Liz Clayton

Kathleen Zani
12 Oak Tree Dr.
New Smyrna Beach, FL  32169
Phone:  386-409-0660
Email:  rzani@att.net

David Dollieslager
Benita Dollieslager
854 Chickadee Dr.
Port Orange, FL  32127
Phone:  386-761-5938
Email:  nitad65@gmail.com

Laura Cason
100 Hollow Branch Crossing
Ormond Beach, FL  32174
Phone:  386-615-8454
Cell:  386-679-9155
Email:  cason382@gmail.com

Jackie Haden
1082 Button Bush
New Smyrna Beach, FL  32168-
7903
Phone:  386-427-2714

Karen Schaw
6241 Schuss Crossing
Ypsilanti, MI  48197
Phone:  989-798-8564
Cell:  989-7988564
Email:  karschaw@aol.com

Lynda Ozgur
808 E. 15th Ave.
New Smyrna Beach, FL  32619
Phone:  386-690-0272
Email:  lyndaozgur@gmail.com

Rene Folsom
James Folsom
45 Timber Trail
Port Orange, FL  32127
Phone:  386-679-2065
Email:  rene@phycel.com

Ginnie Ungewitter
1964 Forest Ave.
Daytona Beach, FL  32119-5591
Phone:  386-767-5768
Email:  iamginnie@yahoo.com

ARTISTS’  WORKSHOP, INC.
Studio Floor Plan

540 Barracuda Blvd., New Smyrna Beach, FL

Studio A

MARINE DISCOVERY CENTER

Studio B

Library

Storage

Break
 RoomEntrance

New Additional Parking Area (on hard-packed sand) 

Studio C Studio D

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
http://www.mysmallpond.com
http://www.mysmallpond.com
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Art In Public Places
Jane Owen

2012-2013
CALL FOR ARTISTS
IN PUBLIC PLACES 

Venues & Schedule

Edgewater Library
Mondays: 1-2 PM

Dec 3, Feb 4, Apr 1, Jun 3, 
Aug 5, Sep 30

Oak Hill Library
Fridays: 2-3 PM

Nov 30, Feb 1, Mar 29,
 May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

United Church of Christ
Community Hall

Mondays: 10-11 AM
Dec 3, Feb 4, Apr 1, Jun 3, 

Aug 5, Sep 30

Oak Hill City Hall
Fridays

Nov 30, Feb 1, Mar 29,
 May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

NSB City Hall Lobby
(2 large works)

Fridays
Nov 30, Feb 1, Mar 29,
 May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

NSB Library
Fridays

Nov 2-30; Jan 4 - Feb 1; 
Feb 1- Mar 29 or early April

If you wish to display your work 
at one of these venues, contact 
Jane Rix Owen at 386-428-122 
or owenj@ucnsb.net or owenrix@
earthlink.net; Ruby M. Jones, 
386-426-4572, rubygeerjones@
yahoo.com

I f you haven’t made it to the Artists’ 
Workshop monthly membership 

meetings lately, you’ve missed out on some 
excellent artist demonstrations. 

Beginning in January, we plan to streamline 
the business portion of the monthly 
meetings so we can begin the artist 
demonstration portion sooner.  There will 
be only one social period, from 6:30 - 7:00 
P.M.  A short business meeting will run 
from 7:00-7:15 P.M., and the guest artist 
demonstration will start shortly thereafter.

On Jan 2, our guest artist demo will feature 
Robert Simone, presenting his upcoming 
“Painting Beaches, Dunes, and Surf, in Oil” 
workshop.  So come early; meet, greet, and 
eat with your fellow members, then sit 
down to hear a brief members’ update and 
enjoy a great artist demo.

The Art is...Creation After School Art Program (A.S.A.P.) has 
budding Artists 5 1/2 through 11th Grade.  Four of our younger 

artists are accompanied by a parent or grandparent which has proven 
to be a very successful collaboration.  This semester we have had a 
total of 19 children & youth take part in the After School Art Program, 
eight of whom are sponsored.  

The 2013 Summer Art Camp will be held the last three weeks of June.  
Dates:  Kids Create, June 10- 14, and Teen Extreme, June 17 -21 and 
June 24 to 28th.  We need teachers to sign up to teach a one day class 
and volunteer helpers for these weeks.  Please check your calendars 
so you can have the date that suites your schedule and let Regina 
know.   

A special “Thank You” to those who have donated to Art is...Creation 
so that no child will be turned away.  As we approach end of year 
giving time, please consider choosing Art is...Creation for your end 
of year tax deductible donations.  This will give us the opportunity 
to extend scholarships to children and youth who need financial 
assistance.  Contact Regina Wise at 386-428-1876.  

Youth Art Programs
Regina Wise

Monthly Meetings

Ruth Vines’ “Plein Air” 
painting demo at Sept 
meeting. 

Lyn Asselta demonstrates 
her colorful pastel land-
scape techniques at Nov 
meeting. 

“Barnacle Bill” Gerlach 
and Grace Foley setup 

goodies for the Nov 
social table. 

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
mailto:owenj@ucnsb.net
mailto:owenrix@earthlink.net
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From the President
Laura RobinsonI hope to see you all at the Holiday Luncheon on December 4 at the Smyrna Yacht Club.  It will take 

the place of the December General Meeting and is always a wonderful way to start the holiday 
season.  During the luncheon, Dr. James Murphy will present the prizes for the Spectrum III show at 
the Library.  

Now that we have been increasing the advertising of classes and workshops, we need to keep the 
studio open during regular hours in case we have people enquiring about our programs.  We would 
like to build a team of volunteers to greet visitors and answer the phone. If you don’t have much 
time but are wondering what you can do to give back to the Artists’ Workshop, we could use your 
help, one morning or afternoon a week or even once a month. Bring some artwork to do while you 
are there. We especially need volunteers for Tuesday and Wednesday mornings. Let Maryann Oliver 
know if you would like to volunteer.

Our annual open house will be held on Saturday, March 16.  This year we are trying out some new 
events.  Our Members’ Show will be on display and the artwork will be for sale. Members will also be 
able to set up tents or tables to sell artwork. Gather up your unused art supplies and frames. They can 
be sold by you or donated to Artists’ Workshop to sell during the open house.  Stay tuned for more 
information about “Lagoonacy” as events develop.

(Lagoonacy – “Celebrate the insanely fascinating and beautiful Mosquito Lagoon, Indian River and all the 
waters contributing to this community with a day of fun, food and festivities.”)

From the Editor:
Thanks for all the positive 
feedback on the newsletter.  
We’re trying to make it better 
each month.  We hope you 
can get out and see our gallery 
exhibits and Art in Public Places 
venues during the upcoming 
holiday season.  There’s some 
great artwork to see!  Have 
a Happy Thanksgiving and 
hope to see you at the Holiday 
Luncheon on Dec 4th! 

Mary “P-H”
Mary C. Peschel-Herlehy
Phone:  386-428-7906
peschelherlehy@earthlink.net

See copies of all newsletters 
online at our website:
www.artistsworkshopinc.com/
newsletters.html
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